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On 6 June 2010 the West Chezetcook and Grand Desert Community Interest Group 

(WCGDCIG) commemorated one of their celebrated and loved former community 

members, Roger Bélanger. Roger, as readers will remember, was a long serving 

photographer at BIO and the first recipient of the Beluga Award. 

The event unveiled a carving in many types of wood by Rogerôs brother Raymond. 

Roger was clearly as committed to his adopted community of West Chezzetcook 

and Grand Desert as he was to the BIO community. Judy and Danny Bellefontaine 

remember meeting Roger at a house party in Seaforth and enjoying the company of 

someone else speaking French. They shared their memories of the many contribu-

tions Roger made to their community including Director of the WCGDCIG, build-
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ing the Blueberry Run Trail (14 km of the Trans-Canada 

Trail) while he was undergoing chemotherapy, sending out 

regular e-mails describing the birds that were resident in his 

pond and the bequest from his estate to the WCGDCIG. 

Roger recorded in his photographs the many events that took 

place at ñLôAcadie de Chezzetcookò and the beauty present 

about the waters of Chezzetcook Inlet and Seaforth. 

One of Rogerôs ideas was to display three Acadian flags in 

the Cheezzetcook Inlet every summer. 

Clearly, Rogerôs death has left a very large hole and he is 

missed terribly. 

By Andy Sherin with Shirley Lowe, Judy and Danny Belle-

fontaine. 

 

 

 

The tree is down and the house decorations safely stored 

away for another year.  I hope that all of you had a happy 

Christmas / holiday season and that 2011 will prove to be a 

good year for you. 

Since the last Newsletter appeared, the Oceans Association 

has continued early planning for BIOôs 50th anniversary 

celebrations. On page 4 of this issue there is a call for au-

thors for a book commemorating the scientific accomplish-

ments of BIO since its opening in 1962. It is my hope that a 

number of our members will be willing to contribute to this 

important project. 

We are still looking for volunteers to coordinate the 

ñMemories of BIOò project as described in the Issue 48.of 

the Newsletter.  Don Gordon or I would love to hear from 

you with an offer to participate. 

The Oceans Association has also held or been part of two 

social activities since October 2010. On 18 November a 

number of us visited the Maritime Command Museum 

housed in Admiralty House at CFB Halifax.  Thanks to the 

Museumôs curator, Richard Sanderson, we learned much 

about the history of the house itself and of Canadaôs naval 

past. Photos from the visit are included in this issue on page 

3.  Then, as usual, we also participated in the BIO Christmas 

party on Christmas Eve morning. 

I invite you to visit www.bio-oa.ca our revamped web site. 

Stay tuned for additional announcements. 

I trust you will enjoy this issue of the Newsletter, especially 

the archival photo on the bottom of page 3 taken only two 

years before I joined the Institute in 1972. 

Betty Sutherland 

Danny Bellefontaine eats a raw clam with Roger looking on dur-

ing initiation ceremonies for the Acadian Caravan of Sails in 

2000. (Photo: Shirley Lowe) 

Beach at Seaforth at sunset. 

Sherin 

REMINDERS FROM ISSUE 48 

Nova Scotian Institute of Science Hall of Fame  

Nominations  

Send a brief statement about a BIO marine scientist you wish 

to nominate to Betty Sutherland, BIO-OA President 

(jesuther@dal.ca).  Candidates must be deceased and made 

significant contributions to science in Nova Scotia. 

ñMemories of BIOò project  volunteers 

Please contact Don Gordon at Donald.Gordon@dfo.gc.ca.  

Your involvement will provide a valuable contribution to the 

BIO 50th anniversary celebrations.  
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A group of BIO-OA members enjoyed an interesting visit to the Maritime Command Museum in Halifax on 18 November 2010.  Lo-

cated in Admiralty House, a National Historic Site, the Museum is a repository of records and artefacts that provide insight into the naval 

presence in Halifax extending as far back as 1759.  As well as collections of weapons, uniforms, models, art, and documents, the Museum 

is known for eclectic collections of navy-themed cigarette lighters, silverware, shipôs bells, and other items.  The Royal Canadian Navy 

celebrated its 100th anniversary of service on 4 May 2010. Interestingly, the centennial for the Royal Canadian Air Force will not occur un-

til 2024 and for the Canadian Army not until 2040. Clockwise from the top left are: a view of Admiralty House; our entertaining guide 

Richard Sanderson explaining some of the valuable medals on display at the museum; BIO-OA members at lunch in the Wardroom at CFB 

Stadacona; and a view of one of the museumôs display booths. The group photo was taken by Bob Cook, the others by Jane Latremouille. 

From the BIO Photo Archives 

 
Atlantic Geoscience Centre (AGC) Management Com-

mittee at its first 'retreat' at the Orchard Inn near 

Wolfville, NS in July, 1972. From left to right are 

David Ross, Dale Buckley, Bosko Loncarevic, Pat Pur-

cell, Keith Manchester, and Ron Eden. AGC is the 

predecessor organization for the Geological Survey of 

Canada Atlantic at BIO. 


